
Weekly Newsletter  

Summer 6 Friday 25th May 2018 

www.penponds.cornwall.sch.uk  

01209 713929   
secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk  
 @Penponds_School  

This week’s focus:  Tregonning’s Trek through World War Two 
On Tuesday 22nd of May, Tregonning class had their World War Two topic day.  We all 
dressed up from Soldiers to Evacuees.  The person who taught us was called Captain 
Davis and he was dressed up as a soldier. 
 
Our first activity was the timeline.  We would have to put our hands up and put the 

timeline in order from the earliest to the 
latest time.  After that, we got given 
either a red or blue ball.  If you got a red 
ball it meant you were in the Anti-
Aircraft and if 
you got a 
blue ball it 
meant you 
were in the 
RAF.  Next, 

we would take it in turns to throw the balls at a map of 
England attempting to knock the planes off the planes which 
were on the map. 
Break time:  After break time, we learnt about Rationing.  
We had pictures of food and we would have to see how 
much an adult would be allowed back then.  After that, we 
practised getting under tables as quickly as possible when 
the ‘war’ was happening. 
Lunch time: After lunch time, we had our next activity, 
which was when we got handed a potato (yes, I said potato) 
which we had to throw like we were throwing grenades.  Now, the last activity, which I 

am sure is everyone’s favourite…. 
 

Dates for your diary: 
 
Summer term: 
 
Monday 28th May –  
Friday 1st June 
(inclusive) – Half-Term 
Holiday 
Monday 4th June – INSET 
DAY – No school for 
children 
Wednesday 13th June – 
1.30pm SPORTS DAY 
Friday 15th June – 
RAINBOW MAT choir 
concert at Wesley 
Chapel. 6.30pm start. 
Wednesday 20th June – 
Friday 22nd June – 
Trencrom Camp in 
Bristol 
Monday 25th June – Stay 
safe surf day for Year 5/6 
with Global Boarders 
Tuesday 26th June – RNLI 
Hit the beach day 
Thursday 12th July – 
Leavers Assembly at 2pm 
Friday 13th July – 
Penponds Family Festival 
3.30pm to 8pm 
Monday 16th July to 
Friday 20th July – 
Porthpean camp for Y5/6 
Friday 20th July – last day 
of summer term for 
children 
Monday 23rd July and 
Tuesday 24th July – 
INSET DAYS – no school 
for children 
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The Aftermath: We all 
got under our tables 
whilst the ‘war’ was 
happening outside.  
When it had ended, we 
got out from under our 
tables and went outside 
to do our jobs.  Mine 
was a medic which we 
had to look around for 
the ’people’ who were 
injured.  We all enjoyed 
it loads.  By Emily Jones 

 
Tregonning’s Skeleton Workshop at Nexus 
On Monday 21st May, Class 4 went to Nexus to learn about skeletons.  When we started, 
we had to think about what our skeleton is for and why we need it.  We need a skeleton 
so our muscles have something to attach to and so we are not a blob.  Our skeletons are 
for structure, support and movement.   

Attendance: 
Carn Brea:  96.37% 
Godolphin:  
Y1 – 98.83% 
YR2 – 98.61% 
Trencrom: 99.59% 
Tregonning: 92.18% 
 
Attendance Trophy: 
Trencrom Class 
 
Awards: 
 
Top Table: Elijah J-D, 
Henry, Eloise, Griffin 
 
Godolphin:  
YR1 –  Isla, Indi-Rae, 
Brindley 
YR2 –  Elijah A, Emily T, 
Finley C,   
 
Trencrom: Ellena, Oliver, 
Tristan 
 
Tregonning: Alessia, 
Eddy, Alfie, Alice, Jake, 
Emily 
 
Maths: Alfie K, Ruby, 
Janise, Trystan B 
 
Teddy Awards:  
Curious – Finley L 
Confidence – Joshua 
Creativity - Minnie 
 
Headteacher: Minnie, 
Finley L, Lloyd, Joshua,  
 
Quote of the week:  
 
The greatest leader is 
not necessarily the one 
who does the best 
things.  They are the one 
who gets others to do 
the greatest things.  
Ronald Reagan 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Next, we had to cut out and construct our own skeletons.  After that, we used our 
skeletons to label the main bones in the human body.   

We then walked around the room with a sheet 
covered in animals trying to identify which bones 
belonged to each animal.  We walked around again 
to identify the prey and the predators.   

By Megan Denning 
 
The Google Assembly 
On Wednesday 24th May, Jenny and Daniel from Google came to our school for an 
internet safety assembly.  As we came into the hall, we all got given a hand card (which 
signalled yes or no/true or false).  Then, Jenny handed out Colin – Colin is the soft, fluffy 
Google cat.  They taught us about internet safety and how to recognise hackers, what 
websites are safe or not and reality – it it’s real or fake.  Next we had Challenge Time, 
we had to answer questions about the Internet and being safe.  We moved from planet 
to planet learning more and more about being safe online.  The key objectives in this 
assembly were check it’s for real, protect your stuff and when in doubt discuss. 
By Emily Jones and Evie Langley-Wright 

 
 
 
 
 



Visitors from USA 
On Thursday we had some visitors from Indiana, USA.  They had come to visit the school 
as the lady’s father attended Penponds School many years ago.  He left straight from 
here to work in a quarry before moving to America when he was 18 years old.  They still 
have cousins who live in Hayle.  They were delighted to be shown around by Faith, Evie 
and Sophie.  Well done, girls. 

 
PADL Award! 

 
This morning our school council, e cadets and learning 
ambassadors met with Jilly Parkinson from Cornwall 
Council to talk about their work in helping make the 
school better. Jilly was very impressed with the work 
the children had done and has awarded the school the 
Promoting Active Democracy Loudly (PADL) Bronze 
Award! Thanks to Mrs Lawlor and Miss Percy for 
facilitating the various meetings with the children. The 
children have been invited to attend an award 
ceremony at County Hall later in the summer term. 

 
PE Provision Survey 
Please can you take 5 minutes of your busy schedule to take a look 
and answer  the P.E survey over the half term as Mrs Watts needs to 
evaluate  your opinions of the P.E at Penponds for her Level 6 award 
and together with Mr Richards can try to implement 
 
 
some of the suggestions you can offer the school. 
The link is: 
 
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/5S6CKGD 
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Penponds Church visit 
Today Class 3 and 4 went to Penponds Church.  We walked there and we learnt a 
song about Pentecost.  Then we split into groups and my group did the sharing 
activity.  We also did activities on Doing, Growing, Telling, Receiving and Waiting.  
My favourite activity was Receiving because I could think about how to improve 
the world.  I had a good time at the church and we had tasty dove biscuits which 
we shared.  By 
Piran Ellis 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GDPR 

Dear parents/carers, in light of the new GDPR regulations we have updated our 

privacy notice.  

Please see:http://www.penponds.cornwall.sch.uk/web/policies/143982 
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SUSTRANS and Movement Control Display 
Penponds School have won The Big Pedal and were rewarded this afternoon to a 
fantastic bike stunt display from Movement Control Display.  A Big Thank you for this 
treat and to Dr Bike for his support.  

 
 
 
 
Presentation Evening at CSIA 
It is that time of the year where we start to think about the Alliance Presentation Evening 
that will take place in the CSIA Sports Hall on Thursday 5th July from 5:30pm. It is a 
celebration of the Year 5 and 6s achievement over the year in P.E. 
  
The evening will follow a similar style to last year, with students having a rehearsal in the 
afternoon prior to the awards evening.  Schools are invited to bring along dance or other 
performances that will be included in the evening and parents will be able to have up to 
2 tickets per student to come along and watch.   
 
I have attached details of the Art and literacy competition, (which is open to years 3, 4, 5 
and 6  students of Penponds) where CSIA award first place during the presentation 
evening.  CSIA also display all the students work in the corridor leading into the sports 
hall so students and parents can see all of their hard work.  It would be great to have as 
many entries as possible for this so that we can showcase all of the talent in your schools 
as well as supporting the idea that PE and school sport can be cross curricular. 
  
I would be grateful if you could get this back to me by Friday 15th June at the latest, so 
that I can then get letters to all students and have time to allocate tickets to parents 
that wish to come along.    
 
Last year, we had several parents turn up without tickets, and we had extremely limited 
space available, so this year, if a parent/ carer doesn’t have a ticket, they will not be 
permitted to come into the school for the awards evening.  
 
 



ART COMPETITION 
Categories:   Year 5/6, Year 3/4 
  
Each school to select 5 winners from each category.  Certificates will be 
presented to all top 5 school winners and the entries will be on display at the 
presentation evening. 
  
Overall winners to be selected by CSIA Art department. Prizes for 1, 2 and 3 

overall in each category, to be presented at the Primary Sports Alliance Awards 
Evening. 
  

 CHALLENGE 
 

Produce a piece of artwork that uses recycled materials or materials found on a 
beach clean that depicts sports that use the natural environment. 
 

MARKING CRITERIA: 

 Overall presentation 
 Style matches the description 

 Artistic skills demonstrated  
 Creativity 

  
 DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES: Friday 22nd June 2018  
(If you could hand them in the week before so Mrs Watts could send them off 
in time). 
 

LITERACY COMPETITION 
Categories:   Year 5/6, Year 3/4 
  
Each school to select 5 winners from each category.  Certificates will be 
presented to all top 5 school winners and the entries will be on display at the 
presentation evening. 
  
Overall winners to be selected by CSIA English department. Prizes for 1, 2 and 3 

overall in each category, to be presented at the Primary Sports Alliance Awards 
Evening. 
  
  

 CHALLENGE 
 

Produce a piece of persuasive writing to ban the use of single use plastic bottles 
at sports events. 
 

MARKING CRITERIA: 

 Overall presentation 

 Style matches the purpose and audience 

 Spelling, punctuation and Grammer 

 Creativity 
  
 DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES: Friday 22nd June 2018  
(If you could hand them in the week before so Mrs Watts could send them off 
in time) 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 


